

Kentucky Association of Educational Opportunity Program Personnel

Kentucky President's Report
KAEOPP Business Meeting
Renaissance Mobile Riverview Plaza Hotel
Mobile, AL February 14, 2017

- I attended the SAEOPP February Board Meeting, February 9-10, 2017 in Mobile, AL.
- I attended the SAEOPP December Board Meeting, December 4-7, 2016 in Mobile, AL.
- I participated in a Fair Share conference call with SAEOPP President Chris George, the state Presidents from SAEOPP, and Al Phillips, Vice President of COE on the following dates:
 - o October 18, 2016
 - November 3, 2016
 - o December 6, 2016
 - January 17, 2017
- I participated in SAEOPP Conference Committee calls on the following dates:
 - o November 17, 2016
 - January 9, 2017
 - o January 23, 2017
 - February 2, 2017
- COE has set KY's Fair Share goal for 2016-2017 at \$71,374. KY has raised \$28,650 through IMs and \$2,867 through pesonal contributions for a total of \$31,517 or 44%. If you've received an invoice for your IM, please get that into COE as quickly as possible!
- I worked with Conference Member at Large, S. Bryant to approve our Spring Meeting date and location. We will be at the Boone Tavern Inn in Berea, KY on April 19-20, 2017.
- I am working with Past Presidents T. Rowland & C. George to secure appointments for all KY Senators and Congressmen for Policy Seminar 2017.
- We have 18 people confirmed for Policy Seminar 2017 at this time. If you're planning to go, but have not informed me, please let me know that as soon as possible.
- Notes from Board Meeting:
 - 1. Many SAEOPP Scholarships were submitted, but a large part of them did not include transcripts, ACT scores, poorly written essays, etc. Double check what is being submitted prior to submission. Reminder, you must be a SAEOPP member to submit a SAEOPP Scholarship.
 - 2. UB started review on December 12, 2016, and awards are expected to be announced in mid-May 2017.
 - 3. UBMS was officially released on February 10, 2017 and will be due on March 22, 2017.
 - VUB draft was just released. Comment period is currently open. There is a meeting site USED has offered, but the link is not working right now at www.edmeeting.com/vub/ The VUB APR is due on February 17, 2017.
 - 5. Many reports are now available on the USED webpage on SSS/UB-UBMS/ETS. Reports on McNair are forthcoming.
 - 6. McNair final RFP will be available in February with an April due date.